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assigned to the remedial exercise program until you could satisfactorily achieve the minimum 
physical readiness standards.   
 
On 12 May 1991, your command withdrew its advancement recommendation due to your 
falsification of an official document and making false statements.  On 3 September,  
17 September, and 29 October 1991 your command issued you written counseling sheets 
documenting deficiencies in your performance, responsibilities, personal behavior, and/or your 
substandard dress/appearance.  On 15 November 1991, you received non-judicial punishment 
(NJP) for two separate specifications of making a false official statement, and for unauthorized 
absence (UA).  You did not appeal your NJP.   
 
On 15 November 1991, you were notified of administrative separation proceedings by reason of 
misconduct due to the commission of a serious offense as evidenced by your NJP.  You 
consulted with counsel and elected your right to request an administrative separation board 
(Adsep Board).   
 
On 19 December 1991, an Adsep Board convened in your case.  At the Adsep Board you were 
represented by a Navy Judge Advocate.  Following the presentation of evidence and witness 
testimony, the Adsep Board members unanimously determined that the preponderance of the 
evidence presented proved you were guilty of the commission of a serious offense.  Subsequent 
to the misconduct finding, the Adsep Board members unanimously recommended that you be 
separated from the Navy with a General (Under Honorable Conditions) (GEN) characterization 
of service.  In the interim, your separation physical examination, on 14 February 1992, noted no 
neurologic issues, conditions, or symptoms.  Ultimately, on 20 February 1992 you were 
separated from the Navy for misconduct with a GEN discharge characterization and assigned an 
RE-4 reentry code.   
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo.  These 
included, but were not limited to your sole contention that you were really discharged due to 
your sexual orientation and the “don’t ask don’t tell” (DADT) policy at the time of your 
discharge instead of misconduct.   
 
Based upon this review, the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were 
insufficient to warrant relief.  First and foremost, the Board disagreed with your primary 
contention that you were separated due to your sexual orientation and/or any related homosexual 
conduct/statements.  The Board determined your service records reflected various disciplinary 
issues and infractions including one NJP, none of which involved homosexual conduct, behavior, 
or any statements/admissions.   
 
Further, the Board did not believe that your record was otherwise so meritorious as to deserve a 
discharge upgrade.  The Board concluded that significant negative aspects of your conduct 
and/or performance greatly outweighed any positive aspects of your military record.  The Board 
determined that characterization under Other Than Honorable (OTH) or GEN conditions is 






